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Subject: Amendments to the SOLAS Regulation II-1/12 
EIF on 1st January 2020 

WRT SOLAS II-1/12 any pipe piercing a collision bulkhead should be fitted with a screw-down valve 
capable of being operated from above the bulkhead deck and according to resolution MSC.421 (98), 
MSC.1/Circ.1567, the following amendment were adopted into SOLAS regulation II-1/12 which 
will enter into force on 1 January 2020. 

 Compliance Dates:  
This amendments will be enter into force on or after 1 January 2020. 

Descriptions & revised requirements for ships: 
Except as provided in paragraph A, The collision bulkhead may be pierced below the bulkhead 
deck of passenger ships and the freeboard deck of cargo ships by not more than one pipe for dealing 
with fluid in the forepeak tank, provided that the pipe is fitted with a screw-down valve capable of 
being operated from above the bulkhead deck of passenger ships and the freeboard deck of cargo 
ships, the valve being located inside the forepeak at the collision bulkhead. The Administration 
may, however, authorize the fitting of this valve on the after side of the collision bulkhead provided 
that the valve is readily accessible under all service conditions and the space in which it is located 
is not a cargo space. Alternatively, for cargo ships, the pipe may be fitted with a butterfly valve 
suitably supported by a seat or flanges and capable of being operated from above the 
freeboard deck. All valves shall be of steel, bronze or other approved ductile material. Valves 
of ordinary cast iron or similar material are not acceptable. 
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Paragraph A: If the forepeak is divided to hold two different kinds of liquids the Administration 
may allow the collision bulkhead to be pierced below the bulkhead deck of passenger ships and 
the freeboard deck of cargo ships by two pipes, each of which is fitted as required by paragraph 
6.1, provided the Administration is satisfied that there is no practical alternative to the fitting of 
such a second pipe and that, having regard to the additional subdivision provided in the forepeak, 
the safety of the ship is maintained. 

 
 

Note for owner: 

The fitting of butterfly valves in lieu of screw-down valves in pipes piercing a collision bulkhead 
is acceptable on Iranian classification society registered ships.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 For any questions about this Technical Information, please contact: 

 
Iranian Classification Society (ICS) 
Convention & Legislation Department 
Phone: +98-21-42186210 
Fax: +98-21-88837744 
E-Mail: cld@ics.org.ir 
Person in charge: Hassan Kazemian 
 
 
Disclaimer: 

Although all possible efforts have been made to ensure correctness and completeness of the 
contents contained in this information service, the Iranian Classification Society is not 
responsible for any errors or omissions made herein, nor held liable for any actions taken by any 
party as a result of information retrieved from this information service. 

 
 


